Minutes of the Piper's Resident's Association Committee Meeting held 14th of May 2012

Venue: 52, St. Margaret's Road

Present: Councillors Rod Bluh, Brian Mattock, Nadine Watts: Rosemarie Phillips, Colin Doubleday, Duncan Cunningham, Susanne Webb, Carole Bent, Claire Bouverie-Brine, Noel Gardiner,  Linda Kasmaty

Apologies: Kareen Boyd, Bea Menier and Daphne Hardwick

Colin welcomed the councillors to the meeting.

3. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a record of events by Carole and seconded by Duncan.

4. Future of the Corn Exchange

This was an item suggested by Daphne who had attended the meeting with the Civic Voice and taken notes, a copy of which will be attached tot he end of the minutes.

Rod said that the HLF in theory have more money available and it's also a fact that Swindon has been identified as underfunded regarding the maintenance and renovation of their heritage buildings. Our two heritage buildings, the Corn Exchange and the Mechanics Institute will cost several millions to restore to their original state, we need to get HLF money for the shell, and then get a developer to take over and make them financially viable. 

CPO is a difficult process, but may have to be considered soon because the Corn Exchange is getting to a situation where it needs some financial input to prevent it's further deterioration; it's an easier building to restore because it's smaller than the Mechanic's Institute. Rod is against it's demolition and said that would not be allowed to happen, however it must be a commercial venture. The planning applications regarding the Corn Exchange will be heard on the 22nd of May or 12th of June.

Colin said no one wants the Corn Exchange to become private housing. Rosemarie disagreed. Rod is more confident that something will happen, the deterioration is coming to a head. 

In summary, the Civic Voice think a grant could be obtained by forming a Community trust for the corn Exchange as has been done for the Mechanics. Brian said the Wiltshire Community Trust is a better organisation to approach.

Re opening the road near the Planks was mentioned rather than residents having to use Old Mill Lane.

5. Responsibility for the management and safety of Croft Car Park and the unadopted section of Marlborough Lane, before and After September 2012

Rod said he would provide an answer to this question soon. Carole then recounted problems residents are experiencing with deliveries to the school site. Rod agreed to investigate the communications and sort it out.

6. Croft Update

Brian said the school will be finished and ready to open in September. Traffic mitigation plans will be finalised by the 1st of June, and a public meeting will be held. No one knows how many children will start in September, although it's a 2 form entry, and therefore 60 pupils will start in the first year, pupils could be transferred from elsewhere and more pupils could be in the school. It was mentioned that there had been very noisy piling on Monday, is there noise monitoring?

AOB

(I) Mela parking for the Mela needs to be planned carefully and enforced to avoid the chaos experienced by residents in Hesketh Crescent last year.

(ii) Community Centre at Christ Church Questions were asked about the nature of this facility. Brian said Section 106 money from the former PMH site was available and was going to be used to develop the community centre which will be available for use by anyone in the area and run on similar lines to Lawn Community Centre. Terry King has been involved with the planning of this.

(iii) The coal yard in Signal Way will, subject to PP, become a small development of 8 houses. At the moment there is no pedestrian or vehicular access from St. Margaret's Road.

(iv) Carole said developers of the 4 houses in Marlborough Lane want to be included in the mitigation information.

(v) Mitigation, are environmental considerations linked with highways?

(vi) When 2 hour restricted parking was introduced at lakeside, the vehicles parked in Marlborough lane, will there be a review of parking over there? Brian will look at the situation again. There is now a taxi rank in Marlborough lane, could they use the Planks car Park which is underused?

(vii) Duncan mentioned Old Marlborough lane is in a mess after the gas works.

(viii) Do we need to extend our area to become a locality? It was suggested we include Marlborough Park, although at the moment only about 30 units are occupied. 

The councillors were thanked for their input and left at 9.25pm.

7. The Website

This could be managed by Paul of www.web-presence.co.uk
Tel: (+44) 02032393136

at a cost of £50-100 per annum. We agreed to look at the existing website and discuss what we want on it at the next meeting.

8. Membership Secretary Role

Susanne agreed to do this. We agreed we will produce a newsletter in July, and should bring items for insertion into the newsletter to the next meeting. We will continue to ask for subscriptions to raise money for PARA.

9. Treasurer's Report

Date of Next Meeting: 11th June

